
Minutes of St. Edward’s CCW 
April 7, 2025 
 
The April 7, 2025 meeting of St. Edward’s CCW was called to order by Kay Rieke at 7:03 p.m. 
Fifteen members were present. 
 
Minutes of the February 3 meeting were read and approved after a motion from Sandy Kling 
and a second from Stephanie Stindt.  
 
Treasurer Chris Wilber reported that late Christmas gifts have been given by CCW to Father 
Ryan and Deacon Steve. Bills were presented by individuals for Mardi Gras party supplies. 
Carol Levendofsky moved to pay the bills with a second from Diane Heiman. Motion carried.  
 
Under communications, Kay read current events from the Bulletin. She added that Totus Tuus 
will be in Belleville from July 14-18. An update was also read on First Communion progress and 
that May 11 will be Graduation Sunday.  
 
Old business included a discussion of several items. First, the Mardi Gras party was a huge 
success. Chris reported that 7-8 individuals have usually been attending the Bible study she is 
leading. In other old business, crucifixes have been given to Confirmation students as gifts from 
CCW. Also, bags have been purchased from Amazon for CYO students. 
 
Lastly, in old business, Stepanie reported the history of St. Edward and the various miracles that 
led to his 1161 sainthood. Stephanie then showed the members a graphic that Father Ryan 
created to possibly place on cups that CCW will sell for the 100-year celebration next year. 
Marcia Hansen moved to use Father Ryan’s St. Edward’s graphic design with the years 1926 - 
2026 printed on any cups purchased for the celebration. Carolyn Packer seconded. Motion 
carried. After a lengthy discussion, Melissa Martin moved and Sandy Kling seconded that CCW 
purchase 288 cups from McCannis Printing in Belleville. Motion carried. No action was taken at 
this time on prayer cards.  
 
New business centered on a discussion of the Mother/Daughter Salad Supper. This year’s will 
be a garden theme. Wednesday, May 14, was chosen as the date to hold the supper. A 
committee of volunteer organizers for the supper consists of Melissa Martin, Carol Levendofsky, 
Kay Rieke, Elaine Clark, and Marie Soto. Other members are encouraged to assist the 
committee in any way they can.  
 
Kay Rieke will now be serving as the president of CCW.  
 
Ater prayer requests and a closing prayer, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 


